

100 John West Way Aurora, Ontario L4G 6J1 (905) 727-3123 aurora.ca

Town of Aurora Notice of Motion Mayor's Office

Re: Urban Mobility Vehicles

To: Members of Council

From: Mayor Tom Mrakas

Date: May 16, 2023

Whereas the Province of Ontario intends to propose legislation to allow Urban Mobility Vehicles (UMVs) to be driven on municipal roads as part of a pilot project, should a municipality choose; and

Whereas UMVs have emerged as a promising new form of sustainable transportation that can reduce traffic congestion, improve air quality, and promote healthy lifestyles; and

Whereas the Town of Aurora recognizes the need for sustainable transportation options that can meet the needs of urban communities;

- Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town staff be directed to create a
 proposed bylaw that allows UMVs to be driven on municipal roads in the Town of
 Aurora once the legislation that allows UMVs to be driven on municipal roads is in
 force; and
- 2. Be It Further Resolved That the proposed bylaw be designed to ensure the safety of all road users, including pedestrians, cyclists, and other vehicles, and will include provisions for insurance, licensing, and registration of UMVs; and
- 3. Be It Further Resolved That the Town staff be directed to engage with the public and stakeholders throughout the process, including hosting public meetings and seeking feedback on the proposed bylaw; and
- 4. Be It Further Resolved That the Town staff be directed to report back to Council within six months of hosting the public meetings with a detailed report outlining the implementation plan for the proposed bylaw, and any necessary amendments or adjustments to ensure the safety and effectiveness of UMVs on municipal roads.